The Presbyterian Community Center Newsletter

Summer 2016

# **Graduates Credit PCC Support for Success in School and Life**







flourished into amazing young adults with bright

futures. Jenna will be attending Longwood University in the fall, pursuing general studies. Michael and

Jenna began with Pathways in the 6th grade. Francis and Michael have been with us since 7th grade. Throughout the years, each of them have grown and

The Presbyterian Community Center's Pathways for Youth program is proud to acknowledge our three 2016 high school graduates: Francis Luc, Michael Phillips, and Jenna Wrenn. All are graduates of Pat-

Francis will both be attending Virginia Western Com-

munity College. Michael has hopes of going into the medical profession, and Francis is interested in culinary arts.

Jenna, Michael and Francis all credit the Presbyterian Community Center and Pathways for Youth staff for being there whenever they needed someone to turn to throughout their school years. They all emphasize that at PCC there was always someone to talk to. The staff taught them responsibility and kept them focused on making good decisions for their futures. They were all grateful that Pathways staff helped them every step of the way when it came to applying for college, including SAT practice, applications and financial aid information.

We wish them all the best and look forward to hearing about their new journey.

Emily Guilliams, Pathways High School Coordinator

## A Season of Many Blessings

Special gifts blessed the PCC this summer, transforming anticipation of great need into one of abundant benefits for the families we serve. A \$10,000 grant from the S. L. Gimbel Foundation for the purpose of buying summer food came first. Combined with "Hunger Buster" drives at several churches, the pantry has remained full, allowing us to increase distribution to families.

Campbell Memorial Presbyterian Church began the "Food for Veterans" program to supplement veterans' needs. Pathways for Youth received an "Impact Grant" from the United Way of Roanoke Valley, providing overall support and allowing us to hire a program assistant.

In June, Raleigh Court Presbyterian Church granted \$25,500 to purchase a van for our mission. A generous donor provided the balance of the \$30,000 price. A need that has long occupied the #1 position on the PCC wish list, we will use the beautiful van primarily to transport our Pathways students on field trips and other outings. The inaugural trip took high school students to the Montreat Youth Conference in July. One of our most special blessings is the graduation of our Pathways seniors. Their hard work sends them into a future full of possibilities. I hope you will enjoy reading about them and the other work of the PCC outlined in this newsletter. Karen McNally, Executive Director

## Middle School Stays Busy

rick Henry High School.



Middle Schoolers visit Fire Department

The middle school students have been adventurous this summer. In June, they attended the Massanetta Middle School Conference in Harrisonburg. This year's theme was "GONE FISHIN." We explored this by using the Bible verse from Luke 5:1-11, where Jesus calls His first disciples. Students

were challenged to think about what they need to leave behind to follow Jesus and what it means to be a disciple of Christ. The conference offered keynotes, workshops and fun activities that correlated with the Bible verse and overall theme. In July, we met at PCC and took on several challenging activities through team-building and life-skills training. The incoming 6th graders were treated to some bonding and transition time with the returning 7th and 8th graders. Meanwhile, summer is quickly ending and I am looking forward to the 2016-2017 school year with our middle school

Ebony Hurt, Pathways Middle School Coordinator

students. It's going to be a fun year!

## **Many Thanks to our Generous Donors**

**Individuals** Connie Adams

Tom & Penny Adams

Anonymous

Russell & Rhesa Bailey

Becky Bane Joyce Barker Jerry & Judi Barnes

Linda Barnett Sarah Baumgardner Diane Brammer Annemarie Carroll Matt & Anne Cooper George & Wanda Corbin Jim & Nancy Curry

Tom & Mary Ann Dalton Bill & Jackie Dodson Eugene Edelstein Briana Exline Chris Fowler Anne Fox John Frank Susan Frank Melissa Gibson **Emily Guilliams** Rebecca Guilliams Walt & Marie Haines

Iim Hall Brenda Hardy Tracy Harmon

David & Cheri Hartman

Skip Hastings Leah Hatcher

Shirley Hatten Ann Hendrick Judith Hensley

Cristy Hickson Gerri Hill

Courtney & Anne Hoge Mr. & Mrs. Daniel Hughes

William & Susan Hunter **Ebony Hurt** 

Patrick & Nicole Jennings

Shelby Jennings Antoinette Jolly Donna Kinzie Tom & Lynn Kirby

Chris & Heather Lawrence Dorothy Lentz

Wayne Lewis Eddie & Angie Link Shirley Lumsden

Ed & Nancy Lunsford Granger & Anne Macfarlane Danny & Mary MacGibbon

Tom & Mary MacMichael

Kenneth & Narola McFayden

Warner McGhee

Debbie McClure

Kevin & Patricia McMahon Shawn & Callie McMahon Neil & Karen McNally Mae Lee Miller Pat & Judy Minahan

Mark & Kathryn Overacker Mark & Deborah Patterson

Glenn Pierce

Heather Mitchell

Lewis & Karen Pillis Bill & Chervl Poe Robert Poole Cindy Proctor Randy Rhea Michael Riddle Brooke Rosen Dorothy Rowland Marty Saviers Cynthia Shelor Tom Skelly

John & Donna Speas Michael Stoots Jacqueline Streithof Robert Stutes

Christopher & Katie Tait

**Juanita Thomas** Jo Ann Threlkeld Sue Tribbett

Mark & Debbie Watts Dan & Martha Wheeler David Wickersham

Cranston & Marilyn Williams

Brian Wiseman Mary Wloczewski Harriet Wood Ashley Young

**Businesses** 

Big Lots

Comprehensive Home Design, Inc.

General Electric Kirby-Vass Insulation

Kroger

Lanford Brothers Company, Inc. Rescue Mission of Roanoke

United Way of Roanoke Valley, Inc.

Groups

Bick Lick Breakfast Club Local Office on Aging Mount Pleasant Lions Club Newcomers Club of Roanoke

North Cross School

Under the Bridge Ministry W. E. Cundiff Elementary

Churches

Belmont Christian Church Belmont Presbyterian Church

Campbell Memorial Presbyterian

Colonial Presbyterian Church Covenant Presbyterian Church

First Christian Church

First Evangelical Presbyterian Galatia Evangelical Presbyterian

Garden City Baptist Church

Green Ridge Presbyterian Church

Lynn Haven Baptist Church

Mount Pleasant United Methodist

New Life Presbyterian Church Ninth Street Church of the Brethren

Northminster Presbyterian Church

Peters Creek Church of Brethren

Raleigh Court Presbyterian Church

Roanoke Friends Meeting Second Presbyterian Church

St. Andrew's Catholic Church St. James Episcopal Church

St. Timothy Evangelical Lutheran

Thrasher Memorial Methodist Trinity Ecumenical Parish

Vinton Baptist Church

Waverly Place Baptist Church Westhampton Christian Church

**Grants** 

Presbytery of the Peaks Roanoke City Human Services Edgar Thurman Charitable Trust

United Way of Roanoke Valley

Foundations/Trusts Amazon Smile Foundation CP and MG Lunsford Trust

James R. Smith Family Foundation

**Honorariums: Donor** In honor of

Covenant Presbyterian Church

Teachers

John & Charlotte Engleby Monday Morning Prayer Group

Tom & Lynn Kirby Stan & Elise Lanford

Winky McCann Sassy Stitchers Ron & Janice Sink Our Children

**Brooke Stephens** Susan Frank Jim Wissler

Don & Donna Wissler

**Bob & Dusty Fiedler Fund** 

Brandon Oaks Gloria Christen

Covenant Presbyterian Church

Annalee Finch

Jeffery & Martha Garrett

Shirley Grant

Scott & Lee Ann Hodge

Marc Koff

Mr. & Mrs. Scott McDonald Roy & Sharon Nanz

John & Jean Nunn Sharon Pheil

Forest & June Smith Ben & Deborah Snead

Bob & Vicki Stauffer Bob & Vicki Stauffer

Roger & Kay Tims Karen Warsaw

**Memorial Donations:** Donor In memory of

Alice Baker

Phil MacMichael

Edmond & Bettye DeBerry Irene Pritchett Milan

Lloyd & Patricia Hipkins George H. Pollash

Thomas & Rose Marie Jones Iim Beamer

Larry Kilgore Hazel Deaton David Kirk

Amy MacMichael George Pollash Hazel Deaton Patricia Boone Kirk

N. B. Patterson Family

Irene Carter Holly Woodson Hazel Deaton

#### **Turning Hardship into a Blessing**

Our client, age 59, was working full time when an injury resulted in surgery to remove his toes. During recovery, he and his wife depended on his short-term disability, her full time salary, and their savings to pay bills. When short-term assistance expired, he was denied long-term disability, although he could no longer perform his job. He did not have the money needed for a lawyer to appeal the denial. He then applied for Social Security disability and was approved, although payments would not start until August.

On the morning in May that he came to the Presbyterian Community Center, he could do nothing but cry. He had been given 5 days to pay his rent or be evicted. He had never been in this type of situation and had no idea where to turn for help. We were able to pay his rent and refer him to another agency for help with May utility bills. We asked him to contact us in June about additional help with rent. When we did not hear from him, we called for an update on his situation and heard a wonderful story. While in line at the agency to which PCC referred him, he struck up a conversation with the gentleman behind him. This man also was an amputee and mentioned that he was looking to rent an upstairs apartment at his home. He found it to be in great shape and very clean. His new acquaintance was also charging less rent. When thanking PCC staff, our client observed that "God is good."



Pantry volunteers Von and Ken Staiger with PCC Director Karen McNally at Feeding America.



Volunteer Cindy Reilly made lunch for middle school students during summer camp.

#### In Memory: Monty Plymale



Monty Plymale

Monty Plymale, a long-time volunteer with the PCC, passed away on February 7. Monty was a member of Northminster Presbyterian Church. He spent Tuesday mornings at our mission interviewing clients and helping with their needs. Many times, after Monty filled a bag with groceries or helped find funds to pay a bill, he would provide a ride home to someone with no transporta-

tion. He could also always be counted on to offer his truck and deliver "Hunger Buster" food to the Center. Monty was a delightful and kind person and is missed by all of his friends at the PCC. Persons making donations to the PCC in memory of Monty are listed below.

Baker & Esworthy Family Richard & Janet Burrow Walt & Marie Haines Ed Hall Jim & Susan Hall Courtney & Anne Hoge Atwood & Mary Anne Huff Hughes Associates
David Kirk
James & Kathryn Long
Malcolm & Ann Pace
Carson & Norma Quarles
Harriett Wood
Holly Woodson

# Reading Challenge for Elementary Students

Reading was a priority for the elementary group this year. Each Thursday was "Read Day." After finishing their homework, they could be read to by their tutor or read with a partner. Often, I would read to the whole group, using a book such as *The Egypt Game* by Zilpha Snyder, which went along with our Egypt unit. For every 5 hours of reading attained, students received a reward such as a trip to Hits Treats for free ice cream. Those reaching 20 hours were awarded a \$10 Barnes & Noble gift card. The main objective was to develop the fun aspect of reading and a desire to want to read for pleasure. **YOU CAN HELP** us with donations of current children's literature, such as Diary of a Wimpy Kid books, or any graphic novels for elementary age. All donations would be appreciated!

Susan Frank, Pathways Elementary Coordinator

#### **PCC Mission Snapshots**

- A client along with her two young children had to relocate to Roanoke to escape domestic abuse from her boyfriend. She quickly located a full time job. She works a night shift and her aunt provides childcare during the day. Recently, the ex-boyfriend found her and she had to obtain a protective order. Then unexpected medical expenses caused her to fall behind in her bills. PCC helped with rent and has provided groceries during the summer. She and her children have been "adopted" for Thanksgiving and Christmas assistance by one of our partner churches.
- A 29-year-old client first came to the PCC in June to ask for food. She lost her job because she could not afford car repairs. Her apartment, which she shares with her 5-year-old son, was infested with bed bugs. In addition to providing financial aid and groceries, PCC helped her to find a new apartment. She called recently to let us know she had just started a new job that pays \$13 per hour.
- Another woman has been a PCC client since 2011. Her husband is disabled and her now 21-year-old son was born with a severe handicap that left him totally dependent on his parents. Unable to work since her son's birth, she devotes all her time to his care. Household income is through the husband's disability, a stipend for their teenage daughter, and food assistance. The son lost his disability income when he tuned 21 because the mother was unaware she had to file for guardianship. They now have a lawyer to help with reinstating the payments. PCC has been able to assist this family with food and emergency financial aid for the last five years. This lovely lady always thanks our staff for their help and friendship.



1228 Jamison Avenue, SE Roanoke, VA 24013 Phone: 540.982.2911 Fax: 540.342.3568

Website: www.pccse.org

NON-PROFIT U.S. POSTAGE PAID AUTOMATED MAILING SYSTEMS

# Thank you, Ginbell, Foundation

This summer has blossomed into a multitude of blessings for the PCC mission.



Patrick Henry High School student Carter Mason didn't need basketball camp this summer. His help loading and unloading pantry food kept him in great shape.

#### The Summer of Stocked Pantry Shelves

Amid the hardship and despair of PCC clients struggling to make ends meet, there has been a bright light shining from PCC Emergency Services which provides hope and help for those in need. This radiance comes from the kindness and generosity shown from supporters sending financial contributions and from our many advocates and volunteers who assist in the day to day activities necessary to provide PCC services.

Because of the outpouring of generosity, this will fondly be remembered as the "summer of the stocked pantry shelves." And because of the unusually large supply of food on hand, families have been able to come more frequently for food orders while their children are out of school for the summer. This alone has boosted the spirit of staff and volunteers who spread the word to PCC clients. Offering a wonderful assortment of staples and special selections in the food orders has brought many beautiful smiles from the children as well

So, where did all this food come from? From YOUR weekly deliveries of food; from YOUR church Hunger Busters; from YOUR financial support that allowed funds for food purchases; from Feeding America's wonderful allotment of commodities; and from an extremely generous grant from the S. L. Gimbel Foundation in California.

On behalf of the children receiving food orders this summer...Thank you, thank you all, for making this summer bright and a very special thank you goes out to each pantry volunteer who helped load, unload, stock and restock the summer food.

Cheryl Poe, Director of Volunteers



Volunteers celebrate completing the annual pantry inventory.



Joe Lam and Kerry Wolfe share more than their time with PCC clients on Wednesday mornings...they share garden tips and a joke if we are lucky!!!

The Presbyterian Community Center is an equal opportunity provider.